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Annual Meeting Minutes


April 21, 2010





In attendance:  Trustees Deborah King, Kay Watts and Anne Lewis.  A list of property owners in attendance is attached.   Minutes for the previous year’s annual meeting were provided, along with the 2009/2010 Financial Summary, and a sign-up sheet for attendees of the current meeting.   





Minutes:  It was moved and seconded from the floor to accept the minutes for the 2009 annual meeting.  





Election:   Deborah King announced that she is resigning her position as a Trustee, effective immediately.  There is one year remaining in her term of office.  Dennis Fuller was nominated from the floor to fill out the one year term vacated by Deborah King.  Lorin Cuoco asked him to talk about himself.  Dennis noted his 30-plus year residence on Colgate Avenue, and his concerns for the subdivision, particularly regarding delinquent dues. 





	Anne Lewis’ partial term (also a vacated term from a previous trustee) is expiring, and she announced that she would run for a new 3-year term.  Anne Lewis spoke about her concerns for the subdivision, particularly improving communication and transparency through increased use of the web site.  A vote was taken, and the candidates were elected.  





Finances and Assessments:


	1)  The 2009 year-end financial statement, and the 2010 estimated budget were presented.


	2)  Delinquent accounts:  Among the Subdivision’s 788 properties, 220 are currently delinquent.  This is a chronic administrative problem. The trustees have discussed various remedies, but do not want to resort to collection agencies. One of the subdivision’s residents, Ed McCarthy, invests in receivables, and has offered to purchase the delinquent accounts and deal with the subsequent collections himself. The trustees will review this option with the subdivision attorney. In the meantime, the trustees will continue to publish the addresses of those who are in arrears in the annual newsletter. This practice has seemed to have a beneficial effect, in past years.�	A resident asked about the $20,000 reserve for street lights.  The trustees explained that U City has recently proposed to pass the cost of lighting on to the subdivision, and this reserve would cover the additional cost for the subdivision, if needed.  


	Judy Novak asked why the special assessment is not itemized.


	Ed McCarthy said that he would talk to U City about assistance with snow removal.





Projects: 


	1)  Curbs & gutters: The north side of 7000-7100 Amherst, between Pennsylvania and Midland, was completed during the summer of 2009.  The south side of 7000-7100 Amherst will be completed during the summer of 2010.


	2)  Sidewalks: Following very extensive repairs in 2009, the sidewalks overall are in much better condition. Slabs will continue to be marked for replacement on an as-needed basis.


	3)  Community Garden: The subdivision owns a large lot at the northeast corner of Dartmouth and Pennsylvania.  It could be adapted for use as a community garden, if there is sufficient interest.  Although there was very little response to the announcement of this option at the 2010 annual meeting, it continues to be a possibility for the subdivision.  Any residents interested in a community garden at this location should contact a trustee.





Maintenance: 


	1)  Streets & pot holes.  Asphalt patching requires reasonably warm (50F and above) temperatures and dry pavement.  As of April 2010, most pot holes in the subdivision have been filled, with a few exceptions on Amherst.


	2)  Subdivision gates at Vassar and Purdue: The wrought iron gates have recently been painted.  The pillars have also recently been tuckpointed. 


	3)  Sawhorses:  The subdivision will continue to retain the sawhorses at the junctions of subdivision streets with Midland Blvd., to slow entering traffic.  Please replace sawhorses on your street if you notice that they have been dragged to one side.


	4)  Leaf collection: If the subdivision has to do its own leaf collection (in addition to the Fall and Spring leaf collections provided by U City), the estimated cost is $6,000.  


	5)  Street sweeping:  The subdivision has stopped sponsoring its own street sweeping because U City began charging for the disposal of the leaves, making the entire project prohibitively expensive. 


	6)  Snow removal: The subdivision contracts with TeamGreen for snow plowing when snow depth is 3” or above, at an approximate cost of $1580 per plowing.


	7)  Trees:  Droege continues to provide almost all of the subdivision’s tree work, including a detailed review each Fall.  The subdivision has more than 1,000 street trees to maintain. Tree removals can cost up to $3,000, depending on the size of the tree. If you have a problem with a street tree, or would like a new one, contact a trustee.  





Miscellaneous:


	1) Traffic control:  Only about 15% of residents responded to a recent request from the trustees for citizen input into changing the speed limit from 25mph to 20mph, which is not enough support to justify the change. For those who are concerned with the safety of children, it was noted that it is actually illegal for children to play in subdivision streets.  The trustees stated that there are highly visible signs that can be purchased at Target, Office Depot, and other retail sources and placed on small sawhorses at the edge of the street to alert drivers regarding the presence of children. Dennis Fuller said that he had provided the license plate of a repeat speeder on his street to the police, and the police had waited for this person to show up, and ticketed him.  


	2)  Noise: a resident asked about noise ordinances.  Ed McCarthy said there is a U City noise ordinance, and that it is enforced.  Residents should call police with any noise problems.


	3)  Website:  The website has been updated (new editing software, and content) by Anne Lewis, who stated that although she worked on content revision, the technical problems were actually solved by a family member whose expertise was donated, and is far beyond her own. The web site address, which is noted on the Agenda, is universityparksubdivision.com.


	4)  Newsletter:  The trustees expressed their appreciation of University Park resident John Grizzell’s contribution to the greatly improved appearance of the Fall 2009 University Park Subdivision Newsletter.





The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.














Stan Levy				Dennis Fuller			Barbara Bell


Ruth Levy				7365 Colgate			7326 Stanford


942 Wild Cherry Lane


					Tamra Burke			Ed McCarthy


Pat Vollendorf				Michael Burke			7101 Princeton


7236 Cornell				7369 Colgate


									Kathleen Hudson


Bill Chilton				David Heyse			7123 Tulane


7141 Delmar				Ann Heyse			


					7020 Cornell			Sharon Danziger	


Allie Allmon								7222 Stanford


7133 Tulane				Kathy Shea


					7008 Tulane			Matt Cobaugh


Viola Harris								7251 Colgate


7134 Tulane				Brian Davies


					7245 Cornell			Judith Novak


Lorin Cuoco								7028 Cornell			


John Fowler				Barbara Carver


7024 Cornell				7251 Princeton


					


				


				














	


























